PROPERTY LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

25th April, 2012


Meeting commenced:
3:00 p.m.

"
ended:
3:20 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor David Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillor John Ferguson  

Richard Wynne - Director of Property and Development, Urban Vision


David Horsler - Head of Service, Change Management


Rob Pickering - Assistant Director Economic Futures


David Horsler - Head of Corporate Asset Management


Mark Smith - Asset Management Officer

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Adviser

105.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Ben Dolan and Martin Vickers.

106.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Councillor John Ferguson declared an interest in the item detailed in Minute 109 below, in that, he was a member of Lancashire County Cricket Club.

107.
MINUTES

The Minutes of the briefing held on 10th April 2012 were agreed as a correct record. 

108.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 

RESOLVED:  THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public be excluded from the meeting following items of business as detailed in Minutes 109 and 110 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of schedule 12a to the Act.

109.
WALKDEN CRICKET CLUB
The Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report regarding the disposal of land at Hill Top Road, Walkden for residential development and the improvement of sporting facilities at Walkden Cricket Club.

RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to the commencement of negotiations with Redwaters Developments Limited on heads of terms for the disposal of land at Hill Top Road, Walkden for residential development and the improvement of sporting facilities at Walkden Cricket Club, including the agreement of a detailed development appraisal for to ensure best value is achieved for the City Council, the outcome of which be presented to the Lead Member in due course for consideration. 
110.
PLOT E3, CHAPEL STREET

The Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration submitted a report detailing proposals to the development of Plot E3, Chapel Street, the negotiation of heads of terms for a deed variation to the over arching development agreement, to reflect the use of the Revolving Acquisition Fund for the Purpose of gap funding and to protect the Council’s interest, with regards to land value and ensure the funding of any deficits could be recovered from future phases.

RESOLVED: The Lead Member gave his support to the proposals, which as they involve expenditure exceeding £3,000,000, be referred to the Cabinet for approval, in accordance with the City Council’s Scheme of Delegation.
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